
Minutes 
August 19, 2014 

 

Meeting opened at 6:30 p.m.  Chris, Penny and Clem were present.   

 

Public Feedback:   

None 

 

Selectmen approved minutes from the previous meeting. 

 

Treasurer’s report – tax money coming in.  2% discount ends Monday, August 25
th

. 

 

New Business: 

Charlie Porter was at the meeting to discuss an on-going Code Enforcement issue.  Selectmen 

told him to actively pursue the problem, with legal counsel & proceedings if necessary.  

 

Selectmen reviewed and approved the Assessor’s Agent abatement and supplement 

recommendations for 2014 taxes. 

 

Selectmen reviewed and denied the 2014 tax abatement request from James & Brenda Booton. 

The Booton’s requested a partial abatement on their home that burned in May.  Maine law states 

“All real estate within the State….is subject to taxation on the first day of each April as 

provided”.   

 

Selectmen approved the letter to be sent to “Special Appropriation” requestors for 2015. 

 

Summer Road work:  Town Farm Road work should start in the near future.  Pike Industries is 

waiting to move the reclaimer from another area of the state.  At this time it looks like a portion 

of the road will need to be left unpaved.  Selectmen voted to leave the unpaved section on the 

Thorndike end, near the town line (if necessary). 

 

No EMA Director has been appointed at this time.  We will check with Dale Rowley to see if 

Unity can “share” a Director with a neighboring town. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 

 


